Minutes of the Captains Meeting Madeira 2008
Wed 4th June 2008 from 18:40hrs – 20:30hrs

 Agenda
1. Welcome

2. Roll call of teams

3. Applications from new teams

4. Mail/website

5. Finance –
a) Report of Honorary Treasurer 

    


b) Report of Audit Committee




c) Election of new Audit Committee  

6. Review Amsterdam 2007
7. Review Madeira 2008
8. Proceedings Madrid (Valencia 2009)

9. Applications for 2010 and beyond 

10. Live it Well Events proposal

11. The “Vase” tournament
12. Beach Soccer tournament
 13. AOB
Attending ECC Board Members
	Chairman

A. Beattie
	Secretary
R. McDonoough

	Treasurer

C. Klee
	 

M. Tavares
	S. Brooks


The Chairman opened the meeting by thanking the Bucharest O.C. and Live it Well Events for what has been an excellent tournament so. 
1. Roll Call of the Teams

Aix-En Provence


Frankfurt


Prestwick

Aldergrove



Iceland


Reims

Athens



Karlsruhe


Paris CDG
Barcelona



Kiev



Roma
Belgrade



Lisbon


Russia


Berlin




Maastricht


Schipol

Bordeaux



Madrid


Shannon
Bremen



Malmoe


Skopje

Brest








Sofia

Brindisi



Milan



Stavanger

Brussels



Minsk



Tampere
Bucharest



Moscow


Vienna
Budapest



Munich


Vilnius
Canarias



New York


Warsaw
Copenhagen



Nice



Zagreb
Corfu




Norway


Zurich
Dublin



Padua



London
Dusseldorf



Paris

Faro/Santa Maria


Prague

The teams in red did not send a representative to the Captains meeting. 
2. Teams to be deleted/withdrawing from the ECC
Aldergrove have not participated nor sent a representative to the tournament for 3 years and are therefore deleted from the manual.  
3. Applications from new teams
There were no applications from new teams. 

4. Mail/Website

There has been no interest in the website and teams were encouraged to at least go on to look at it and maybe even leave a comment or two.
Finance
The Honorary Treasurer gave the financial report.

There were no complaints about the finance report. 
Bremen and Copenhagen checked the reports and were satisfied with them

Audit committee for 2007 – Bremen and Copenhagen
The new audit committee for 2008 is Dublin and London
Review Amsterdam
The tournament in Amsterdam received applause and comments about how good the spirit was. The Spitfire was mentioned as a nice touch.
The misunderstanding with the bus company providing transport to the teams staying in the Casa Hotel was resolved. This resulted in a partial refund which Team Amsterdam announced was going to be refunded to the teams staying in that hotel. 
Team Amsterdam also announced that it had enough funds remaining to pay the entry fee for every team to the following tournament. This also received a round of applause.

Review Madeira
The manager of the Pestana Carlton Hotel had brought some troubles to the attention of the EC. It was stated that teams were causing trouble in the night which resulted in security personnel having to be hired to patrol the hotel corridors. This trouble was attributed to the teams belonging to this tournament. The Chairman, Allan Beattie, reminded teams of the need for some restraint. It was pointed out to the captains the amount of work involved by the OC, and to a lesser extent, the EC. The amount of meetings with hotel managers and government officials is quite exhaustive. It is important that teams realise that they are representing not only themselves, their team, their country but also the tournament.  
Other than these complaints nobody had any problems with the tournament.
Proceedings Madrid (Valencia 2009)

The Madrid OC made a small presentation and explained the reason behind the need to change location. No comments were raised and nobody had any problems with the tournament in Valencia.
Applications for 2010 and beyond

Bordeaux applied to host the tournament in 2010. There were no other applications but Bordeaux were not awarded the tournament at this stage pending discussion on the Live it Well Events proposal.
New York expressed the wish to host the tournament and requested a show of hands to see if there would be enough interest by the teams to travel to New York to warrant further investigation into the feasibility of hosting. The overwhelming majority of teams expressed an interest in having the tournament in New York.
Live it Well Events proposal
Live it well Events was represented by Rui and Nuno.  The proposal was sent out to and received by all team captains. There was discussion on the merits and downfalls of this proposal. Teams felt that as Bordeaux had proposed for 2010 they should be allowed to host it. Teams thought that this should be a tournament for ATC run by ATC. Teams did not want to be tied down for three years. 
After a lot of discussion it was decided to vote on the proposal next year when there was, possibly, no host. 

This meant that Bordeaux were awarded the tournament.
The “Vase” Tournament.
It was discussed that as most years now there were 48 teams and teams who finished 5th/6th in their groups and hence were now in the W Anchor cup, more and more these teams wished to play competitive football. As such, a new trophy has been proposed, the Vase trophy. This is awarded to the team who come 33rd in the tournament. 

The vote was taken.

For 36     Against 0 

The motion was carried.

The new trophy will be purchased by the EC and presented next year in Valencia.

The Beach Soccer tournament.
The idea of a beach soccer tournament was explained by Allan Beattie. A few teams would arrive on Thursday night play 2 games on Friday, 2 games on Saturday then leave on the Sunday. Nice to have a few days on the beach having fun. The proposal from Kebrotress had been sent out to all the captains. 7 teams expressed an interest in the tournament.
A.O.B.
The issue of the Plate Trophy going missing from team Norway’s possession after the Farewell party in Amsterdam, was discussed. After extensive searches by Team Norway, it could not be found. Teams were asked had they any knowledge of its whereabouts. No information was forthcoming. Team Norway presented another plate trophy to the tournament with all previous winners engraved on it.
Allan Beattie expressed his thanks to Team Norway.
Teams asked if stronger action could be taken against teams you had incidents of bad discipline. Could we vote on suspension of the team? Allan explained that it would require a change to the manual but that could be done. He said the EC would come up with a proposal and put it to the captains at the next meeting.

There being no further business, the meeting closed at 20:30 hrs
